
 Wellington office 
PO Box 11646 
Manners St, Wellington 6142 

Upper Hutt 
PO Box 40847 
1056 Fergusson Drive 

Masterton office 
PO Box 41 
Masterton 5840 

0800 496 734 
www.gw.govt.nz 
info@gw.govt.nz 

 

 
 
 

   
 

To the Hearings Panels for Proposed Change 1 to the Regional Policy Statement, 
 
Greater Wellington Regional Council (GWRC) is writing to withdraw two of its submission points on 
Proposed Change 1 to the Regional Policy Statement. 
 
The two submission points in question are S137.002 and S137.003. These two submission points 
sought the insertion of long-term freshwater visions into chapter 3.4 of the Regional Policy 
Statement in order to give effect to Section 3.3(1) of the National Policy Statement for Freshwater 
Management 2020. 
 
These submission points have been superseded by Variation 1 to Proposed Change 1 to the 
Regional Policy Statement, which was notified on 13 October 2023. Submissions on Variation 1 will 
be heard in the final hearing stream of this process, in April 2024.  
 
The rest of GWRC’s submission still stands. 
 
Ngā mihi nui,  
 
 

 
 
 
Nicola Arnesen 
 
Manager – Policy 
 
Greater Wellington Regional Council 


